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My name is Lorie Oliver. I live just outside of Salem, Oregon. I am the mother of 2 adult
daughters and 6 grandchildren. I attended the hearing at the Capital yesterday afternoon
(2/28/19) and was one of the 180 people who did not get to testify.
In 1985 my first daughter, at age 2 months, was administered both a polio and DPT vaccine.
She had a violent reaction involving shaking, nonstop screaming, significant swelling and a
high fever that lasted for days. Her pediatrician assumed this was caused by the DPT vaccine
and advised against any further DPT shots. When she was 5 months old he administered a
polio booster vaccine. Within 30 seconds, she was covered in hives, screaming and swelling.
He called 911. Thankfully, she recovered. However, I chose not to accept any more vaccines
for her nor any for her sister, using the non-medical exemption waivers at their schools.
I've been researching the subject of vaccines for 34 years. I am neither a doctor or scientist,
but I am intelligent and very concerned about the lack of convincing scientific proof of the
safety of vaccines, the lack of accountability by the producers of vaccines and the lack of
information given to parents by their physicians regarding the myriad of serious side effects,
including death, that are clearly stated in the vaccine inserts, and admitted to by the
pharmaceutical companies. To say vaccines are "safe" is, in my opinion, a form of blatant
misinformation that cannot be considered moral by anyone who truly educates themselves
about the subject. Further, to remove informed choice, as this bill does, is frankly
unconstitutional and creepily dystopian.
Please do not let this bill go forward!
Respectfully,
Lorie Oliver
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